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across America that pay tribute to the local 
legends who fought to protect the freedoms 
we hold dear. Every year since 1989, the Ex-
ercise Tiger Commemorative Foundation, 
alongside the Coast Guard Station Barnegat 
Light, have celebrated the heroes of Exercise 
Tiger with a wreath-laying ceremony at sta-
tions across the United States. It is now the 
longest-running wreath tribute in Coast Guard 
history. 

Moreover, this year, the Exercise Tiger 
Commemorative Foundation has worked with 
the Audrain County Commissioners to memo-
rialize and celebrate the oft-overlooked her-
oism of our nation’s Black soldiers and sailors. 
We must never lose sight of the fact that while 
Black soldiers were fighting for the freedom of 
France, they themselves were not free in 
America. As they parachuted in Normandy 
and stormed Omaha and Utah Beaches, our 
nation was upholding the horrors of segrega-
tion and Jim Crow. They did so because they 
believed in the promise of America. We are all 
eternally indebted to that faith and their sac-
rifices, and I want to thank the Foundation and 
the Audrain County Commissioners for work-
ing to ensure that all our veterans receive the 
praise, glory, and honor they have earned. 

A 5,000-pound anchor, located in Audrain 
County, serves as the memorial for the heroes 
of Exercise Tiger. However, it is more than 
just a relic of the past. Rather, it is a constant 
reminder that our freedom was paid for by the 
sacrifices of those who came before us. At the 
beginning of the COVID–19 pandemic, a blue 
ribbon was wrapped around that anchor, and 
it was only to be cut down when a vaccine 
was developed. On April 28, 2021, as our sci-
entists, healthcare workers, and soldiers en-
gage in a noble crusade against COVID–19 at 
vaccination sites across the country, that rib-
bon will be removed. While its removal does 
not signal the end of the pandemic, it does 
celebrate the fact that we are accomplishing 
what seemed impossible just months ago. We 
have demonstrated, like the Greatest Genera-
tion before us, that America can overcome 
any threat when we are united, be it a fleet of 
enemy submarines or an elusive virus. That 
capacity will always be worth celebrating. 

Madam Speaker, please join me and my 
colleagues in honoring the nearly 750 Ameri-
cans, including 201 Missourians, who gave 
their lives during Exercise Tiger. Additionally, 
please join me in extending a heartfelt ‘‘thank 
you’’ to the Audrain County Commissioners, 
the Exercise Tiger Commemorative Founda-
tion, and the Coast Guard Station Barnegat 
Light, for organizing these memorial events 
each year since 1989. On April 28th, it is my 
fervent hope that we all take a moment to re-
member the victims and veterans of Exercise 
Tiger and to re-affirm our commitment to hon-
oring their legacy each day through selfless 
service to others in our community. 
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HONORING DR. KANIKA BOWEN- 
JALLOW 

HON. VAN TAYLOR 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, April 28, 2021 

Mr. TAYLOR. Madam Speaker, today, I rise 
to recognize Dr. Kanika Bowen-Jallow, a re-
spected pediatric surgeon at Cook Children’s 
Pediatric Hospital in Prosper, Texas. 

As a child, Kanika developed an early fas-
cination for medicine, spending hours playing 
Operation and with her Playskool Doctor Kit. 
This desire to care for others would continue 
to grow, prompting her to diligently work to-
wards her medical degree at the University of 
Texas Medical Branch in Galveston and later 
spending an additional nine years training to 
become a pediatric surgeon. Dr. Bowen-Jallow 
credits her success to the support of her lov-
ing family who encouraged her to pursue her 
education and realize her dreams. 

Recently, the American Pediatric Surgical 
Association recognized Dr. Bowen-Jallow as 
the ninth Black female pediatric surgeon in the 
U.S. 

Dr. Bowen-Jallow’s dedication to providing 
the highest quality of care is evidenced by her 
involvement in a variety of professional organi-
zations, including the American Pediatric Sur-
gical Association, as a Fellow of the American 
College of Surgeons, a Fellow of the American 
Academy of Pediatrics, and a number of na-
tional committees that address the need for 
excellent, comprehensive pediatric surgical 
care. Further, her research in the area of 
childhood obesity has earned her multiple rec-
ognitions from respected publications. Addi-
tionally, Dr. Bowen-Jallow consistently works 
to increase and promote diversity in medicine, 
serving tirelessly as a mentor to young people 
in communities of color. 

As a highly esteemed surgeon, educator, 
mother, and wife, Dr. Kanika Bowen-Jallow 
recognizes the trust and faith placed in her by 
patients and their families and serves as a 
shining example of service before self. I en-
courage my colleagues in the House of Rep-
resentatives to join me in celebrating Dr. 
Bowen-Jallow’s many achievements in the 
area of medicine and wish her continued suc-
cess as she serves as an inspiration to those 
around her. 
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TRIBUTE IN HONOR OF THE LIFE 
OF THE HONORABLE GENE 
MULLIN 

HON. ANNA G. ESHOO 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 

Ms. ESHOO. Madam Speaker, I rise to 
honor the life of Eugene Mullin, known to all 
as Gene, who died on April 5, 2021, three 
years after being diagnosed with cancer. He 
was born in the San Francisco Bay Area on 
April 21, 1937, and lived most of his life in 
South San Francisco. 

Gene Mullin gave generously of his time 
and considerable talents in service to our 
country, serving in the Judge Advocate Corps 
of the U.S. Army from 1959 to 1960, and 
earned a Bachelor’s degree and a lifetime 
secondary teaching certificate from the Univer-
sity of San Francisco (USF). 

A lifelong teacher, Gene Mullin taught Social 
Studies at South San Francisco High School 
for 32 years. He was named the San Mateo 
County Teacher of the Year in 1991, was hon-
ored as Alumnus of the Year 2011 by USF’s 
School of Education, and Riordan High 
School’s first Alumnus of the Year in 2010. He 
coached basketball for two decades, served 
as President of the SSF CTA, and made edu-
cational videos on social studies topics. Thou-

sands of South San Francisco students bene-
fitted from his complete dedication to them 
and his commitment to their education. 

Gene Mullin began his career in local public 
service in 1972 when he was appointed to the 
South San Francisco Planning Commission. 
He served seven years on the South San 
Francisco City Council, two of them as Mayor. 
He was elected to the California State Assem-
bly in 2002, representing California’s 19th As-
sembly District, and served for three exem-
plary terms. Gene wrote several books about 
local government and received numerous well- 
deserved awards and honors for his public 
service. He will be remembered for his devo-
tion to the people of South San Francisco, and 
particularly to the youth of the community and 
his role in getting them involved in govern-
ment. He was a hardworking legislator who 
set the gold standard for public office with his 
integrity and commitment to his constituents. 

Gene Mullin was preceded in death by his 
beloved wife Terri. He leaves his son, Kevin 
Mullin, who is currently the Speaker Pro Tem-
pore of the California State Assembly, his 
daughter Jennifer, and five adored grandsons. 

Gene’s son Kevin said ‘‘His legacy on civic 
engagement lives on through the lives of his 
legions of students, as well as his children and 
grandchildren. He was our proverbial north 
star and we’ll never be the same with him 
gone.’’ 

Madam Speaker, I ask the entire House of 
Representatives to join me in extending our 
condolences to Gene Mullin’s family. Gene 
was a cherished friend and I had the deepest 
admiration and respect for him. He was a 
great and good man, a superb educator, a 
highly effective legislator and a mentor to 
many. He made his community better by the 
way he lived, led and worked, and he 
strengthened our nation immeasurably. 
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LETTER FROM CHAIRPERSON LOF-
GREN TO SPEAKER PELOSI ON 
THE DISPOSITION OF THE ELEC-
TION CONTEST IN IOWA’S SEC-
OND CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT 

HON. ZOE LOFGREN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, April 28, 2021 

Ms. LOFGREN. Madam Speaker, I include 
the following letter in the RECORD: 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
COMMITTEE ON HOUSE ADMINISTRATION, 

Washington, DC, April 28, 2021. 
Hon. NANCY PELOSI, 
Speaker of the House, 
Washington, DC. 

DEAR SPEAKER PELOSI: I hereby report to 
the House the disposition of the election con-
test in Iowa’s Second Congressional District. 
Contestant Rita Hart properly filed a notice 
of contest under the Federal Contested Elec-
tion Act (FCEA) on December 22, 2020. 
Contestee Mariannette Miller-Meeks filed a 
motion to dismiss on January 21, 2021. On 
February 19, 2021, the Committee adopted a 
resolution to establish procedures in con-
tested election cases properly filed under the 
FCEA in the 117th Congress. After reviewing 
additional filings from the parties, including 
a response to the Contestee’s motion filed by 
the Contestant and a reply filed by the 
Contestee, the Committee on House Admin-
istration voted on March 10, 2021, to postpone 
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April 28, 2021 Congressional Record
Correction To Page E464
April 28, 2021 on Page E464, third column, and E465, first column, the following appeared: 
DEAR SPEAKER PELOSI: I hereby report to the House the disposition of the election contest in Iowa's Second Congressional District. Contestant Rita Hart properly filled a notice of contest under the Federal Contested Election Act (FCEA) on December 22, 2020. Contestee Mariannette Miller-Meeks filed a motion to dismiss on January 21, 2021. On February 19, 2021, the Committee adopted a resolution to establish procedures in contested election cases properly filed under the FCEA in the 117th Congress. After reviewing additional fillings from the parties, including a response to the Contestee's motion filed the Contestant and a reply filed by the Contestee, the Committee on House Administration voted on March 10, 2021, postpone disposition of the motion to dismiss. On March 31, 2021, Contestant Hart announced she would withdraw her contest. A letter of withdrawal from Contestant Rita Hart, mailed on March 31, 2021, was transmitted to the Committee on House Administration by the Clerk of the House on April 8, 2021. 
Ater a review of House and Committee precedent in contested elections cases in which the contestant withdraws, I have determined further House or Committee action is required to dismiss the contest. The contestant's letter of withdrawal was entered into the record of the Committee on House Administration's Markup on April 28, 2021, and the Committee will take no further action on this contest.

The online version has been corrected to read: 
DEAR SPEAKER PELOSI: I hereby report to the House the disposition of the election contest in Iowa's Second Congressional District. Contestant Rita Hart properly filed a notice of contest under the Federal Contested Election Act (FCEA) on December 22, 2020. Contestee Mariannette Miller-Meeks filed a motion to dismiss on January 21, 2021. On February 19, 2021, the Committee adopted a resolution to establish procedures in contested election cases properly filed under the FCEA in the 117th Congress. After reviewing additional filings from the parties, including a response to the Contestee's motion filed by the Contestant and a reply filed by the Contestee, the Committee on House Administration voted on March 10, 2021, to postpone disposition of the motion to dismiss. On March 31, 2021, Contestant Hart announced she would withdraw her contest. A letter of withdrawal from Contestant Rita Hart, mailed on March 31, 2021, was transmitted to the Committee on House Administration by the Clerk of the House on April 8, 2021. 
After a review of House and Committee precedent in contested elections cases in which the contestant withdraws, I have determined no further House or Committee action is required to dismiss the contest. The contestant's letter of withdrawal was entered into the record of the Committee on House Administration's Markup on April 28, 2021, and the Committee will take no further action on this contest. 
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